Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in St.Faith’s Mission Room on Mon. May 15th.2017 at 7.00 pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Seven Councillors, Six Electors.
Mr.Dan Roper  NCC and BDC member

Apologies: None 
1. Minutes of the 2016 parish meeting were read by the Clerk, agreed and signed.

2. Fuel Allotment Charity The secretary Mr.Tony Howes gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £9,275 had been given in grants to 42 beneficiaries and the balance carried forward was £12,568. A set of accounts was given to the Clerk for parish records.

3. County and District Council Reports  Mr.Roper said that the County Council was now under Conservative control following the recent elections. The debate on a new mayoral system was now over following lack of support from the district councils. The NDR was still on schedule for completion at the end of 2017 or early into 2018. The County Council precept had been increased by 4.5% with 3% ring fenced for adult social care. He had nothing to report from Broadland District Council
4. Police Report  None

5. Airport Committee Report Mr.S.Fidler had sent his apologies and there was nothing new to report.
6. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk distributed copies to all present. He explained that in addition to the increased precept income the Council had received £1,660 in burial ground fees but £2,332 had been spent on safety surfacing under the swings in both parks. The balance carried forward was £16,121.05 but in addition the VAT reclaim of £2,646 had been received but not until the start of the new financial year.

7. Chairman’s Annual Report was given by Mr.Cushing 

This year has been relatively quiet for the Council. Earlier in the year one of our members left following non-attendance for six meetings and the Council was pleased to co-opt a former councillor Ray Browne to fill the vacancy.

The village signs have been dismantled for refurbishment. The Newton sign is back in place and the Horsham sign should be returned in the near future. In addition all the village property such as seats, shelters and “the Clink” have been re-painted.

Following an annual inspection of the play areas, it was decoded to install rubber safety matting under the swings in the two play areas in place of bark. After an initial setback when the contractor did not make a satisfactory installation, the work was repeated and the faults corrected.

BT consulted the Council about the payphone in Manor Road which had not been used for even a single call in over a year. The Council raised no objection to it’s removal.

At the meeting in January, the Council decided on a 2.5% increase in the Parish precept which amounts to 6p/week for the average property.

There has been much discussion about the provision of a mobile post office van in Newton for two afternoons a week. I must stress that this is purely a commercial decision on the part of the Post Office. The Council was consulted on location and stated that it would be preferable at the Fairholme Road end of the village as it was likely to attract more customers there. The decision to locate at The Centre is entirely a matter for the Post Office authorities.

The main concern for the Council at the moment is improved access for the Blind Lane cemetery. Since it was established nearly ten years ago there have only been two burials and one deposit of ashes. This is likely to change as the West Lane cemetery is almost full and with potential increased usage the Council feel that a long term alternative to the rutted grass track must be considered. With that in mind the Council will be considering applying for a long term loan from the Public Works Loan Board to spread the cost (up to £30,000) over several years rather than a very substantial increase in the precept to accumulate sufficient funds.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council and the Clerk for their work during the past year.
8. Public Works Board Loan The Clerk explained that this would be the best way forward to finance a new driveway to the Blind lane cemetery and this met with general approval.
9. Any other business  Residents drew the attention of the Council to the 7.5 tonne restriction signs which were located on Spixworth Road and incoming HGV’s were left with nowhere to turn round. The Clerk would write to the Highways dept.
The meeting closed at 7.25 p.m.
